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Agenda of the Ryde Traffic Committee, dated 10 November 2020 

ITEM (A):  ROWE STREET (EAST), EASTWOOD 

SUBJECT:  CHANGE OF PARKING RESTRICTIONS 
 
ELECTORATE: RYDE 
WARD: WEST 
ROAD CLASS: NON-CLASSIFIED 
REFERENCE: T2020-00900 
 
 
Traffic Committee Members are required to advise whether they have any pecuniary 

interest with regards to the item discussed below. 

The Korean Chamber of Commence has requested the 1P (8AM-6PM, MON_SUN) 

parking along Rowe Street be temporarily changed to 2P (8AM-6PM, MON_SUN) to cater 

for the loss of parking spaces during the construction of the Rowe Street East Carpark. 

The car park is expected be completed by July 2021.  Refer to Figure 1 below. 

Figure 1:  Rowe Street – Temporary change of 1P to 2P. 

In additional, the Chamber have also requested parking spaces for food delivery 

motorcycles (e.g – Uber eats) be provided along Rowe Street permanently for delivery 

pickups. It is proposed that the existing motorcycle parking in front to Eastwood Hotel be 

extended. Hence converting a single 1P parking space to provide an additional 6 spaces 

for motorcycles only.  Refer to figure 2. 
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Figure 2:  Rowe Street – Proposed additional motorcycle parking. 

CONSULTATION 

The Korean Chamber of Commerce represents approximately 110 local businesses in the 

community hence no further consultation is required. The Eastwood Hotel also have no 

objection with the motorcycle parking spaces in front of its premises. 

The parking changes from 1P to 2P is only temporary until the completion of the car park 

in July 2021 hence no consultation was undertaken. 

Notifications to impacted businesses will be issued prior to the changes above. 

Recommendation: 
 

The Ryde Traffic Committee recommends that the following changes be made: 

 

a) 1P (8AM-6PM, MON_SUN) parking along Rowe Street be temporarily changed to 2P 

(8AM-6PM, MON_SUN) until the completion of the Rowe Street East carpark in July 

2021.  

 

b) Convert a single 1P car park space to “NO STOPPING, MOTORCYCLES EXCEPTED” 

in front of the Eastwood Hotel. 
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ITEM (B):  12 TRELAWNEY STREET, EASTWOOD 

SUBJECT:  CHANGE OF PARKING RESTRICTIONS 
 
ELECTORATE: RYDE 
WARD: WEST 
ROAD CLASS: NON-CLASSIFIED 
REFERENCE: T2020-00893 
 
 
Traffic Committee Members are required to advise whether they have any pecuniary 

interest with regards to the item discussed below. 

Council has received a complaint from a resident regarding vehicles regularly encroaching 

onto their driveway at 12 Trelawney Street Eastwood. 

The on-street parking between the driveway and speed hump on Trelawney Street is 

approximately 4.2m long as shown in Figure 1. As per AS 2890.5 “On-street parking”, the 

minimum end length parking space is 5.4m.                                                                                                      

 

Figure 2:  Locality map. 

Due to the proximity to Eastwood Town centre, it is proposed the existing on street parking 

be converted to “Motorcycles Only”. Refer to Figure 2.  
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 Figure 2:  Proposed motorcycle only parking. 

Consultation: 

The resident has no objection to the proposal for this space to be converted to on-street 

parking for motorcycles only parking. 

Recommendation: 
 

The Ryde Traffic Committee recommends that the following changes be made: 

 

a) That “MOTORCYCLES ONLY” parking be installed in front of the 12 Trelawny Street 

Eastwood (between the driveway and speed hump). 

 

 


